TOWN OF WINDHAM

WATER DISTRICT MEETING




JANUARY 24, 2019
371 State Route 296, Hensonville, NY

Present: Pres/Treas: Robert J. Pelham

   Commissioners: Wayne Van Valin, Donald Murray, Ian Peters & Stephen Walker

   Secretary: Bonnie Poehmel
Also Present: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz, Delaware Engineering John Brust, Tucker Lewis & Biagio Delvillano, Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington, Chief of Police Tor Tryland, Town Attorney Larry Gardner, Heidi Butler and Gail Nicholsen

The President called the meeting to order at 7:57 p.m.
THE MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 27, 2018 WATER DISTRICT MEETING were approved as typed on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Walker, with 4 in favor, Commissioner Peters abstained as he was absent that night.

1.DELAWARE ENGINEERING: John Brust, Tucker Lewis and Biagio Delvillano were present.  John, see Water District Resolution # 8 of 2017, this resolution will need to be revised from “shall pay the “minimum metered yearly charge”” to “shall pay the “debt on system.”” (not a water usage charge because you are not using water).  John and Jackson were in the office today to meet with Water Account Billing Bette Rhoades to discuss the new GIS analysis billing records. Part one: SEQR to advance the paperwork for the connection of the line on State Route 296 across the bridge, make a left west on State Route 23.  We need to start the SEQR process and we need to go out for coordinated review.  Type I portion of SEQR needs to be signed by the Supervisor.  Commissioner Murray would like to make a motion to have the Supervisor sign after he reviews the 13-page document, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor. With the coordinated review, this 13-page document will go out to the interested agencies as will the aerial photograph and this abbreviated engineering report. It will explain the project to each of the agencies that also has to a pine to the SEQR.  John also met with the Bookkeeper Cindy Nelson to discuss in detail the water debt; converting the USDA debt to the EFC debt. Municipal Solutions is suggesting to us EFC is not going to allow that to happen till we at least bid out that last section, up till now we have estimated the cost and they need to see the actual cost. John will have to come back with a better schedule. At a recent board meeting we were speaking about water problems that were occurring on State Route 296 with leaks in the system. We talked about the HDPE vs. Ductile Iron Pipe. Biagio is the pipe guy.  He is here tonight with Tucker for a presentation on the two types of water pipes that are being installed in the Town of Windham Water Project.  The two types of the actual pipes were brought in for show-&-tell. Biagio spoke of the pros and cons of each pipe.
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2.TYPE II Action under SEQR for Proposed Sewer Connection @ 64 Indian Heights Road:  Letter was written to Mr. Chris Costello, PE, NYC DEP from Darrin Elsom, PE, Kaaterskill Associates with cc: Windham Town Board.  Letter has been provided for the Board’s review along with an application and site plan map.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.
3.WATER SUPERINTENDENT REPORT: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz was present. Kyle has no report at this time. He asked John Brust about the vault. John thought it depended on the weather. Kyle read the water meters.  There are 12 places that have refused to let him into read their water meters.
4.WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #1 OF 2019: the following resolution was proposed to transfer funds to balance the accounts for the year 2018.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.
5.APPROVAL OF WATER BILLING SUMMARY: (WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #2 OF 2019) Account Clerk Bette Rhoades has prepared the water billing summary for the Board’s review.  To accept the Metered Water Billing for January 2019 in the amount of $59,074.12 and to accept the Unmetered Water Billing for January-June 2019 in the amount of $52,139.50 and an arrears amount of $37,860.19 for a total of $149,073.81. A motion to approve the water billing to be mailed out was made by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Van Valin, with all in favor.  

WATER DISTRICT WARRANT #1 contained vouchers #1-12, totaling $1,618.84 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.

EFC-PHASE 2 WATER PROJECT WARRANT #21 contained vouchers #63-64, totaling $66,218.35 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #1-P (printed 01/04/2019) contained 1 claim; totaling $83.60 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor. 

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #2-P (printed 01/18/2019) contained   1 claim; totaling $74.55 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.

The meeting adjourned at 8:38 p.m. on a motion by Commissioner Van Valin, 2nd by Commissioner Walker, with all in favor.
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